

Great Lakes Region

VOLUME I ISSUE XII June 2017

PRESIDENT'S ADDRESS



It is difficult to say that this is my last newsletter as President of the Great Lakes Region of CSI. Looking back, it has been an eventful year and was pleased that we worked at the goals that I had set for myself and the executive staff for the 2016/2017 year.

I believe that during this passed, year believe that we communicated more with the chapters then what we have done in the past. Also, we noted that the Region exists to assist the chapters in our Region. I had also wanted to stop the bleeding, loosing members, and was a little disappointed that at the Regional Conference had to announce that for 11 months we had lost in a couple of areas but hoping that when the 12 month, renewal comes out we have at least met our goal.

As president, I also wanted the GLR Board to be involved and to assist with some of the tasks that were set as goals and was pleased with the encouragement and help that all gave. With that I need to thank the GLR Board for all they did and send my encouragement to the new board for 2017/2018.

I need personally to thank Ken Schmidt, president elect, and know that he will do an excellent job as the next president and carry on what I had started. Thanks also goes out to Ed Brown our secretary for putting up with all, of my late agendas and following thru with

Henry Hondorp, Great Lakes Region President Ed Brown our secretary for putting up with all, of my late agendas and following thru with the minutes of the meetings and other correspondence that was required, thanks to Scott Mitchell-Taylor for taking on the treasurer's position and tackling Quick Books even when it did not respond the way he wanted it to. Great job Scott. Also, thank you to the two Vice Presidents, Dave Fryman and Mark Lods for their support and great job tackling the task of adjusting the 4 quadrants, to tackle the Regional Conferences in lieu of single chapters. I think that this will make the next Regional Conferences, consisting of 3 or 4 chapters help not only financially, but that they are more involved, which I hope will increase attendance. Thanks to Lacey Thomas for taking on the Emerging Professional directors position on the board and know that she has made a great impact on all, of the board members with her vivacious personality. Thanks also goes out to the Editor, Jack Morgan, what a fantastic job. Last, but not least, I need to thank Thad Goodman, as the Institute Director and thank him for all, of his support during my tenure as president. FOR THE TEAM – THANK YOU VERY MUCH for all of your support this past year.

As I leave and become the Past President, want to encourage the new Region board of directors and all, of the new chapter officers as you start out in the new year.

Ken Schmidt, President; Ed Brown, President Elect; Dave Fryman and Mark Lods, Vice presidents; Gregg Jones, Secretary; Scott Mitchell-Taylor, Treasurer; Lacey Thomas, Emerging Professionals/Student Membership; Jack Morgan, Institute Director

Please give them all, of the support I was given this past year. Do not fear you will be hearing from me as I am also the nominating chair for next year and we will be needing a President Elect, Treasurer and a Vice President.

Thanks,

Henry (Hank) Hondorp

DIRECTOR'S MESSAGE- THAD'S THOUGHTS

This is my final column as your Great Lakes Region Institute Director. I welcome my replacement, Jack Morgan, as the incoming Institute Director. I know that you will be in good hands. We created the Great Lakes Region newsletter communication platform

in answer to your request for more information about and around CSI. We discussed how each piece would fit together and what we hoped to accomplish. This column is meant to show the scope of CSI at each level. We want you to know you have a voice in the room at all (chapter, region, and institute) CSI administration levels.

As a Chapter member, you have been encouraged to attend your chapter's monthly meetings, keystone events, or find other ways to participate to add value to yourself and others. The Strength of CSI is in local connections and interactions.

My articles offered various reports on the benefits of CSI membership at the National level. CONSTRUCT, free Webinars, MasterFormat access, the new csiresources website and forums were just some of the highlights. There was education on the By-Laws vote and the new Policy Governance. There were reports on Mark Dorsey, the new CEO and his new Board structure. CSINext. our

virtual chapter was explained. If by chance you explored it, Thank You.

This column focused on Region matters. The Great Lakes Region Conference in Akron May 18-20 was a great event. Consider going next year! There was discussion of some of the best Keystone events around the Region, and information on specific chapter progress in

Thad Goodman, Institute Director

membership and activity. If you had ever thought about becoming an officer or committee member in the chapter, there was a month we highlighted the "Legacy Training" portion of the GRL Website. 24 hours a day, 7 days a week you can access training in either PDF or PPT forms (with speaker notes) to look over what it takes to be the next chapter President, Treasurer, Secretary, or various committee chairs. These are updated annually and also presented in person at the Region Conference for face to face interaction.

It's been an honor to serve and represent the membership of CSI for the past 4 years with the view from the Great Lakes Region.

AROUND THE REGION

GLR Conference Awards

Hank Hondorp, President of the Great Lakes Region, awarded the following Region Awards at the Pro Football Hall of Fame in Canton, OH.on May 20, 2017, capping off the GLR Conference.

CONTINUING PUBLICATION COMMENDATION

Grand Rapids Chapter CSI for Rapid River Ramblings Newsletter

BUD REED MEMORIAL AWARD

Jack P. Morgan, CSI, CCS, CCCA, AIA, NCARB, SCIP, LEED GA

ELECTRONIC MEDIA AWARD

David Proudfit, FCSI, CCS, AIA, SCIP of Cincinnati Chapter CSI for advancing building information management and education of project teams to improve facility performance.

CONTINUING SERVICE AWARD

Ed Brown, CSI, CCCA, Assoc AIA, B Arch. Thad Goodman, CSI, CDT

Certification Quiz

- All of the following should be included in "Project/Site Conditions EXCEPT:
 - a. Existing conditions that affect the application of other materials
 - b. Protection of materials delivered to the site
 - c. Limitations such as temperature or weather that affect proper installation
 - d. References to documents about existing structures or
- 2. The Procurement Documents include all of the following EXCEPT:
 - a. Bidding requirements
 - b. Contract modifications
 - c. Project Manual
 - d. Drawings

- 3. In Competitive Bidding:
 - a. The Owner is required to select the lowest price
 - b. The Owner may select someone other than the lowest bidder on publically funded projects
 - c. The Owner negotiates prices with the Contractors
 - d. Bidding is open to any bidder demonstrating the financial ability to perform the work
- 4. An essential qualification of the A/E in product evaluation is
 - a. Knowledge of the materials and their characteristics
 - b. Knowledge of system characteristics
 - c. Knowledge of methods for alleviating or eliminating potential problems
 - d. All of the above

Answers with source info can be found at bottom of page 1